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www.c2goldwings.jimdo.com 
 

“The Wingin’ News”  
Meetings held at PARKSIDE CAFÉ in Pine Level the 1st Tuesday of each month: It is 

Located on Hwy 70 ALT East, I-95 Exit 97, 2 miles on the right past the Robbins Nest 

Restaurant. We eat at 6:30 and meet at 7:30 PM. 

FRIENDS for FUN, SAFETY, and KNOWLEDGE    

  ________________ 

THE WINGMASTER STAFF 
                                                                          

Chapter Director  Frankie Medlin  919-632-2314 fpmedlin@yahoo.com    

Asst. Chapter Directors Tom Tipton  919-738-2109 tiptonsautore@bellsouth.net       

Chapter Couple                 Charles & Sue Langley   slangley5452@gmail.com    

Chapter Treasurer Jim Hairr  910-891-4697 jhairr@embargmail.com 

Chapter Educators & Sammy and  919-440-0084 

Ride Coordinators Shari Langley   

Sunshine Lady  Nonie Roberson  910-892-5087                             

Goodies Coordinators Joe Straughan  919-349-3515 jstraughan@nc.rr.com   

Newsletter Editor  Judy Bankston  252-235-4573  Jbankstons@aol.com 

50/50 Coordinator Kerney Eason  919-524-7751    cbeautysho@aol.com  

Reporter   Linda Hairr  910-891-4697  jhairr@embarqmail.com  

Motor Awareness Coordinator Tom Tipton                 919-738-2109 tiptonsautore@bellsoth.net  

Special Events  Kerney and  919-524-7751  

Coordinators  Connie Eason  919-965-8830       cbeautysho@aol.com  

 

 

District Directors        Bob & Dorothy Richards       dorothyrichards@nc.rr.com 

                                                                                   ncdd@nc.rr.com    

ADDs East                  Bobby & Susan Womack      bwomack@charter.net  

                                                                                   smwomack@charter.net       
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Chapter Team Leader: Frankie Medlin 
 

     Hope all of you have started the New Year off with a bang.  We 
sure did and it was a cold bang as we got on our bikes and headed 
to Jacksonville to support them in their New Year’s Resolution Ride 
on January 1st. Talk about putting on layers to ride, that’s what we 
did.  We had a good turn out from C2 with twelve of our members 
showing up for New Year’s with Jacksonville Chapter.  ”JJ” Jerry 
Jones had planned a good ride for us through the country side and 

he did a great job of leading the ride as Allen Cook rode tail gunner. There were 
over 30 bikes on the ride and everyone seemed to enjoy it very much. 
     C2 has kicked off 2014 with lots of visiting and learning as we have visited our 
old friends in GWRRA and made lots of new friends. So far in January, we have 
visited Jacksonville, Greenville, Albemarle, Columbia TN, Charlotte, Wake 
Forest, Forest City, Rocky Mt, Garner, Durham, Hendersonville, Logan WVA, 
Paintsville KY, Hanover VA, Hickory, New Bern, Eden and Cary. WOW, that may 
be a record! But, what really matters, is that we have had so much fun with our 
GWRRA friends and we learn something everywhere we go. I wish all of you 
could have gone with the six of us to Columbia, TN on January 11th. We had a 
great trip and captured the Region N Plaque to bring it back for our Chili Cook-
off. As we traveled to Columbia, we went right by Tom Tipton’s home place, so of 
course we stopped and met his Mother. What a great treat it was to stop and 
have a short visit with her.  After we arrived in Columbia and checked in at our 
quaint little motel, (very neat and clean), we went down the street to the GWRRA 
meeting at Catfish Campus Restaurant. The next part of our adventure was to 
meet Tom’s brother and sister-in-law, who are in Ed and Mary Ann Grazier’s 
Chapter (Chapter Y in Murfreesboro, TN). There were over 160 GWRRA 
members at the meeting and it was a real treat for us to capture the Region N 
Plaque to bring it back to NC. One of the TN chapters came to capture the 
plaque with 33 members and were disappointed that they didn’t get to take it 
home with them. After a great meal and a good meeting, we headed back to 
Richland’s Inn to play marbles. We played until we all were about to fall asleep 
(we did have a long day from 5 AM until about midnight). We got up Sunday 
morning to a nice breakfast at Richland’s Inn before heading back home. We 
didn’t have to start our day as early as we had to Saturday morning, but it was 
another full day of driving to get back home. Last week our C2 team split up and 
went different directions to advertise our Chili Cook-off and visited ten different 
chapters including chapters in NC, West Virginia, Kentucky and Virginia. So, we 
have advertised our Chili Cook-off in all five states of Region N.  Sue and 
Charles sent flyers back to SC when they visited Forest City, so we may have 
visitors from six states at our Chili Cook-off. Wouldn’t that be a hoot? 
     Saturday, January 25th, Tom Tipton, Charles and Sue Langley, Sammy and 
Shari Langley and I will be going to the District Operations Meeting in Burlington.  
We have turned in the 2013 Blue Visitation Cards to Bobby and Susan, so they 



 

could plan for the certificates and awards for 2013 that will be announced at the 
Operations Meeting. We hope to come back ready to lead you even better in 
2014. As well as planning for our district operations, Bob “Goose” and Dorothy 
Richards, our NC District Directors, are working hard planning our 2014 District 
Rally.  Registration forms are available on the NC District web site. Forms are 
available to fill out on line and then print off. You will need to print off the 
registration form and send it to Beverly Chapman after you have completed it. 
You can use Pay pal or you can send a check with your registration form, either 
way you will need to send the registration form to Beverly Chapman. Be sure you 
have done your registration and be sure you have made your reservation at 
whatever motel you plan to stay at.  
     Sue and Charles rode by Cherokee last week-end and checked out the 
motels. They can tell you about the close proximity of some of the motels, 
including The Great Smokies Inn that we got our block of rooms at and the 
Baymount Inn that some of our chapter decided they had rather stay at. It seems 
that prices are very varied at some of the motels, so you will probably want to 
check the prices of your room as September draws closer. I was told by one of 
the motels that as time got closer, we might even want to cancel our reservation 
and remake it, if we wanted better prices. We have blocked a group of rooms at 
the Great Smokies Inn for your convenience (it is next door and one of the four 
within walking distance to the Acquoni Exposition Center). If you haven’t 
reserved your room, please go ahead and call now so we can release the rooms 
that we will not need for our group.  You can cancel your room later, if you do not 
need it.  To reserve your room, call 828-497-2020 and ask for a room blocked by 
Frankie Medlin, C-2 Chapter.  Tell them what kind of room you need. Our room 
rates are $64.99 (Thursday) and $74.99 (Friday-Saturday). That’s a reduction in 
what they quoted us in the beginning. 
     We are looking for a great “Wings Over the Smokies” this year, so be sure 
you are planning to be there to enjoy it with us. The larger the pre-registration 
number is, the more vendors we will have there. If you haven’t checked out the 
new look on the NC District web site, check it out (www.gwrranc.org/) and check it 
out often. There are 4 motels within walking distance of the Acquoni Exposition 
Center and many more close by as well as close by restaurants and camping.  
     Wendy’s Night has continued and everyone at Wendy’s knows our group now. 
We even had a birthday party there last Friday night for our special attendant, 
Chantel at Wendy’s. Come and join us in the fun at Wendy’s on Friday nights. 
We really enjoy socializing, playing marbles and dominos.  
     We are still trying to complete our staff for C-2.  We need a MEPC (Member 
Enhancement Program Coordinator) and a Ride Captain. If you have not agreed 
to take a position on our staff, we need you. The more different people we have 
on our staff, the stronger our chapter will be.  If you have not volunteered to plan 
a ride or event, come on and plan one. The more different people who have input 
into the planning for the year, the more exciting our year will be. The more active 
you are in our chapter, the more you will enjoy being part of it. Use your talent or 
ability to make our chapter more enjoyable for you and everyone else.  Check 
our February and March calendar often for rides, events and visits, we have 

http://www.gwrranc.org/wonc/index.htm
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planned. Our chapter visited all 36 chapters in NC and some from other states 
during 2013.  We have already visited all five states in Region N in 2014 and 
many of our members have several NC chapter signatures for 2014.  
     Our ride pot for January will be given away at our February meeting at the 
Chili Cook-off, be sure you have given your $1 to Shari Langley for any January 
rides you have been on by February 4th at our “Chili Cook-off Planning Meeting”.  
Shari will need to get the tickets done ahead of time.  
  

“2014 CHILI COOKOFF”    February 22, 2014 

     We will need all of our members to help with the planning and plan to be at 
the planning meeting and at the Chili Cook-off to make the day the success it 
always is. Be sure to put these dates on your calendar:   
     Tuesday, February 4th - Chili Cook-off Planning meeting at Parkside Cafe 
We need all of our members present at our Chili Cook-off Planning Meeting. 
Remember, we will meet there at 6:30 pm, just like we usually do for our regular 
meeting. We will eat and then we will go over our job list and all the details for 
our Chili Cook-off. This is a very important meeting, since we have several 
people in our group who have never been to our Chili Cook-off.  
Those of us that have worked at the Chili Cook-off, need to be ready to share all 
the ins and outs with our new members. New members, be ready to share 
questions that you might have about how things are done and any suggestions 
on ways to improve our process.  
Plan to bring or share with the group any door prizes you may have to donate for 
door prizes.  We ask that every member bring a couple of $10 - $20 gifts to put 
on the door prize tables. We also ask that everyone bring baked goods or 
goodies for the “Sweets” tables. They should be wrapped individually (we have 
dessert plates for you to use, you can pick them up at the planning meeting). 
     Friday, February 21st – At Kerney’s Place to sort, load and pack supplies for 
Chili Cook-off (eat before you come and be there at 7). If we get everything ready 
in time, we might have time for a marble game or two. 
     Saturday, February 22nd – Be at Moose Lodge by 7:45am to set up for a day 
full of fun. 
     Thank you, thank you, thank you to all our members for all the dedication and 
commitment you continue to give. I will never be able to say Thank you 
enough!!!!!!! For our newest members, we need your new ideas and energy to 
regenerate our seasoned members.  This is a cycle that needs to be continually 
fueled.  
     Call me or text me at 919-632-2314 or email me at fpmedlin@yahoo.com) 
with any ideas that you would like for us to try. 
Let’s ride for FUN, FRIENDS and SAFETY……..RIDE SAFE!!            
                                             
Frankie Medlin  
Your C-2 Team Leader 
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     Have you ever asked yourself can I do more for my family?  
 
     I often ask this of myself. The answer is always “YES”. I can always do more. 
Matter of fact, we all can probably say we could do more for our family and loved 
ones. To be friendlier to our family, show a little more appreciation and respect, 
toward them is really an easy thing to do. All one has to do, is be more positive 
and through a couple of complements with a smile every once in a while, “WA-
LA” things get better rather quickly if there were problems in the past. It would 
surprise one if they tried it, how quickly things can improve.   
    So that leads me to our GWRRA Chapter NC-C2, our friends and extended 
family members. Could we show each other more respect or appreciation? Of 
course we can. Why don’t we? In my opinion it is very easy to take the ones 
closest to us for granted. To prevent this from happening, “WE” must always 
practice showing respect, kindness and appreciation, with a dose of patience. 
That’s a few of the steps towards beginning to show true unconditional love for 
our fellow friend. Not just saying we “LOVE” our fellow friends but showing we 
dearly love them. Saying that we do is not as important as showing we do.  
     We as NC-C2 members have a very special GWRRA chapter, with many 
friends that we would do anything for, friends that could easily be a part of one’s 
extended family. That’s just a few of the things Linda and I noticed about C2. 
That also was just a few of the determining factors that led us to join NC-C2. I 
ask you all, please partner with us to continue to have more patience, show more 
respect, be friendlier to the ones closest to us. This continued practice will insure 
we do not forget our friends, family and the ones we have yet to meet.          
 
Tom Tipton 

From your Assistant Chapter Director, 
Tom Tipton  



 

                                                                                                                            

                                          
                                                  

                              

FROM YOUR CHAPTER COUPLE: CHARLES AND SUE LANGLEY  

 

 
Hello everyone 
Just a few lines to let you know that we have started 2014 with a bang.  Charles 
and I have traveled to several chapters plus six of our members went to 
Columbia, Tennessee to bring home the Region N Plaque: Frankie, Tom, 
Candis, Joe, plus your chapter couple. Joe Austin had a great time being with us. 
Joe travels much more than us and was able to direct the driver to every rest 
stop, McDonald's, and intersections from Goldsboro to Columbia.  Thanks Joe for 
adding to our fun!!!  
 
 

                 
 
 

                    Charles and I have advertised the Chilli Cook-Off from East to West. 
Mike Humphreys has pledged to add another $50 to the person that places first, 
if he or his wife, Lynn, doesn't place first. They have been in first or second for 2 
years and he has a special ingredient that he guards very closely!  I have asked 
Mike to save me a sample because pots are numbered not with names, so we 
never know who cooked what pot. THANKS MIKE! !!!! 
     While in the Western part of N.C., we visited Cherokee and got a bird's eye 
view of the location of Wings Over the Smokies. Lodging is filling quickly so get 
your reservations made soon!! 
            Traveling in the Western part of N.C. we saw these turkeys beside the 
road. They were really beautiful! We were attracted to them because most of you 
know that we are contract growers for Butterball. These definitely are not 
Butterball!!!!!!! 



 

                       
 
 

     Our Friday night at Wendy's is really becoming popular. Besides chapter 
members, we have had Shari's parents to join the fun. And, bless Kerney's heart, 
he is staying busy making marble boards.  Go Kerney!!!!!! 
     We are thankful to say that Joe had good results from his surgery. He and 
Nonie did a mighty fine job arranging our Christmas party at Dunn. Thank 
 you for a wonderful night out!!!  
 
                 

                                                  
 

     Now may I go back to the Chili event. We want to say thank you in advance 
for being such a great chapter and diving right in to make it successful. Some 
other chapters say that they are the number one chapter and we can't say they 
aren't.  Charles and I can just say that C2 is loving, kind, and have family-like 
spirits toward one another. We deeply appreciate the honor of being your friend 
and Chapter Couple. We pledge our best to you in 2014. 
     Our weather has been really cold recently, but our cars are warm and we 
have continued to visit other chapters.  In Charlotte we met Jerry and Judi. Jerry 
is CD in Monroe. GWRRA really does give anyone the opportunity to make new 
friends. And give away our SMILES!!!!!  
 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                      



 

                   
 

     Here we are with our preacher grandson at the Pecan Barn. As you go about 
your daily life, as we are here, please continue to remember Charles in your 
prayers. We have had so many doctor consults, l told someone I feel like we are 
on marriage consultations. And YES, I would marry him all over again!  
Until next month, make someone happy, even if it hurts! Love all of you,  
 
Charles and Sue 
         
 
 
 

                   Happy Anniversary 

                                       
 
                                 Wallace and Edna Truelove      February 18th    
 
 
 
 
    

 

                                 
                                                                                                         



 

 
 

 Friends For Fun, Safety & Knowledge 
When Debris or Hazards Appear in Your Path 

There are many times that hazards such as potholes, branches or items in the road might 

appear seemingly out of nowhere. It is very important that you practice avoiding hazards, 

and are able to react quickly and calmly when they do appear. Often, you will need to 

make a quick turn to avoid the object or hazard. To do this, you should lean quickly in the 

direction you want to turn and press on the inside of the hand grip on the same side. This 

will cause the front wheel to move slightly in the opposite direction while still allowing 

the bike to move straight ahead to avoid the object without losing balance or throwing the 

bike too far off course. 

 

If you have to ride over an object, it is important that you: 

• Hold onto the hand grips tightly. 

• Keep a straight course. 

• Rise up slightly on the foot pegs to absorb the shock. 

 

Once you have driven over an object or hazard in the road, it’s a good idea to pull over 

and inspect your bike and tires for any damage. The same advice holds true when dealing 

with uneven surfaces like potholes, broken pavement or railroad tracks. 

• Slow down 

• Hold onto the hand grips tightly 

• Keep a straight course 

• Rise up slightly on the foot pegs to absorb the shock 

• Try to cross the uneven surface at an angle. 
 

 

Ride Smart & Be Safe!                            

Charles Langley, C-2 Chapter Educator 

                                                                     

                                                                             



 

EAT, MEET and GREET 
 

 

     Frankie Medlin, Chapter Director, welcomed everyone to the NC-C2 January 

gathering.  It was noted that Joe Straughan is scheduled for surgery Thursday, January 9, 

2014.  Joe has prostate cancer.  Corky Lee, Chapter NC-Q2 Dunn, is scheduled for 

surgery January 21st at Wake Med. in Cary.  Charles Langley of NC-C2 Smithfield is 

having more tests.   Frankie welcomed Edna Truelove back to the NC-C2 gathering.  

Edna had heart surgery but is looking good.  Billy Joyner, NC-D2 New Bern, will have 

surgery in January on his pacemaker.  Frankie prayed for the sick and for the families of 

all GWRRA members.   

     The Couple of the Year for NC-C2, Charles and Sue Langley, was recognized.  Clyde 

Alexander, half of the Couple of the Year for Wilkesboro NC-X2 was recognized.  The 

Couple of the Year “meal ticket” was won by Sue Langley of NC-C2.   

     District staff, Bobby and Susan Womack, new ADD East, presented patches to Tom 

and Linda Tipton as new Asst. Chapter Directors for NC-C2.  Connie and Kerney Eason 

were presented “former” patches for Asst. Chapter Directors. 

     A Basic Leadership Training class will be held at the O’Berry Center in Goldsboro on 

February 15th.  The Operations meeting is scheduled for January 25th in Burlington. 

The NC-C2 Valentine Party is going to be held at Lane Tree in Goldsboro.  It is 

scheduled for 6:30.   

     Sammy Langley, Chapter Educator & Ride Coordinator thanked Frankie, Tom & 

Linda, Kerney, etc. for stepping up in the leadership positions.  Sammy also talked about 

hazardous driving conditions and keeping your speed down.  He reminded everyone to 

keep your levels up-to-date.  Thank you for practicing Safety. 

     The Ride Pot of $56.00 was won by Joe Austin.  The ride pot is kept by Shari 

Langley, half of the Chapter Educator and Ride Coordinator team.  A Vest Drawing was 

held and won by Billy Joyner of NC-D2 New Bern. 

     Tom Tipton, Motorist Awareness, reminded everyone to “Not take the Reflectors off 

your Bike.”   

     Big Reminder:  CHILI COOK-OFF - FEBRUARY 22, 2014. 

     A cake drawing (candy bar cake) was won by Bruce Lobach of NC-F2 Garner.  There 

will not be a regular February meeting as the Chili Cook-Off will be our meeting for the 

month of February.  There will be a NC-C2 MEMBERS ONLY meeting at Parkside Café 

on our regular meeting night of February 4th to plan for the Chili Cook-Off. 

  

50/50:  $33.00    Kenny Baker NC-C2 Smithfield 

            $33.00    Jim Bankston & Kerney Eason NC-C2 Smithfield 

            $33.00    Pat Joyner   NC-D2 New Bern 

  

Linda Hairr                                                                      

Reporter 



 

                         Special Announcements: 

. 
As you see stuff on sale, be on the look- out for stuff for door prizes for Chili 
Cook-off.  We ask each couple to bring two or three $10- $20 gifts for door 
prizes.  This can be gifts you are re-gifting, as long as they are things others 
might be interested in.  
 
Get your recipes out and pick two or three to send to Carolyn Little or give to 
Frankie to be sent to Carolyn Little for Region N Cook Book. 
 
Friday nights – Game night at Wendy’s in Selma (Come play marbles or any 
other game.) 
 
February 4th – Chili Cook-off Planning Meeting at Parkside Restaurant at 6:30 (C-
2 members only)  
 
February 13th – Valentine Party at Lane Tree Steaks, Goldsboro 
 
February 15th – Leadership Training at O’Berry (this is for any member that would 
like to know more about GWRRA or who would be interested in personal growth) 
 
February 21st 7pm (eat before you come) – Sorting and loading stuff for Chili 
Cook-off at Kerney’s (975 Hatcher Road, Selma)  Might even play some marbles 
if we have time.   
 
“Chili Cook-off” FEBRUARY 22nd – We need everyone to be there at 7:45 am 
ready to set up.  Kerney will make sure the Moose Lodge is open for us to get in 
and we will talk about plans for set at our planning meeting on February 4th.  We 
need all of our members to be there to work and make this day the success it 
always is.  
 
Be sure you check your February and March calendar for upcoming events. 
                                                                                                         
 

Q: What did the stamp say to the envelope on Valentine’s Day? 

A: I’m stuck on you! 

 

Q: What did the elephant say to his girlfriend? 

A: I love you a ton! 

 

Q: Why is lettuce the most loving vegetable? 

A: Because it’s all heart. 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

                         

  GWRRA        Region N          North Carolina          NC-C2 

                  Smithfield 

Chili Cook-Off 
 

Entry Fee……..Free  Smithfield Moose Lodge        Saturday 

First Place……$100          420 J. R. Road         February 22, 2014 

Second Place…$ 50      Selma, N. C. 27576      9:00 AM Start 

Third Place…..$ 25         12:30 PM Eat 

               2:00 PM Gathering 

*Judging starts at 11:30 

(This will be our February gathering) 

Directions:  At intersection of 70A and 

I-95 Hwy.  Take service road in front 

0f  J.R.’s Discount Store. 

Moose Lodge is on right at the end of road. 

 

If you like Chili, this is for you! 

                                                                                               

 $5.00 at the door gets you all the Chili and fixings you can eat!! 

Lots of   Free     Baked Goods       Lots of  
 Games!!        Coffee!!    for Sale!!                Door Prizes!!   
L 

LILIABILITY: 

I/II/WE AGREE TO HOLD HARMLESS GWRRA, THE CO-SPONSORING ORGANIZATION (S),  

AAND ANY PROPERTY OWNERS FOR ANY LOSS OR INJURY TO SELF OR PROPERTY BY 

 RREASON OF PARTICIPATING IN THIS EVENT. 

 

RiRider:____________________________________________________Chapter:____________________ 

 

CoCo-Rider:_________________________________________________Chapter:____________________ 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                        

                                                         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                          

 Frankie Medlin 

2219 NC Hwy 42 W 

Clayton, NC 27520 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2014 Edition of “THE WINGIN’NEWS” 

 


